Executive Board Meeting Summary 

Deer-Vehicle Crash Information Clearinghouse

The Pyle Center, Room 205, Madison, Wisconsin

2:15~4:30 pm, February 4, 2002

Participants: 

Board Members in Attendance:
AAA Michigan




Dick Miller

Michigan Department of Transportation

Robert Welke

Natural History Survey 



David Thomas

Iowa Department of Transportation (retired) 

Darrell Rensink

TFE Group 





Jack Shawn

Wisconsin Farm Bureau 



Dan Poulson

Board Members Not in Attendance:

Iowa State Senate 




Sen. Mary Lou Freeman

Wisconsin State Assembly 



Rep. Jeff Stone

Midwest Regional University Transportation Center Director Ernie Wittwer, Program Manager Jason Bittner, and Research Assistant Tanveer Oakasa were also in attendance.

Abstract and Agenda
This meeting was the initial, organizational meeting of the Board, structured to set basic policy and direction for the Deer Vehicle Crash Information Clearinghouse.  The agenda included discussion on the priority activities of the Clearinghouse, ideas to stimulate interest in the media and within the political leadership of the states, and discussion on the behavioral and human factors causes of deer vehicle collisions.  
Discussion Summary
Wittwer opened the meeting by reviewing the agenda and updates to the board contact information were addressed.  The full membership of the board and their corresponding contact information will be sent to board members and available on the DVC website.
Discussion focused on the fact that data was woefully inadequate.  Commercial truck drivers rarely if ever report deer vehicle collisions as it negatively impacts safety ratings.  Insurance databases are generally difficult to access for proprietary reasons.  Location data is not recorded in this insurance data even if access is granted.  The board agreed that it is extremely important to get the insurance industry more involved, but exactly how is a challenge.

The Board indicated that one effort for the Clearinghouse to focus upon may be the development of data standards across the five state region.  Data currently is collected in varying degrees of accuracy and completeness across the states.  The Clearinghouse may serve as a focal point for such an effort.  The Clearinghouse can survey the states and identify a “best practices” summary of the data collection procedures.

The Board also focused on the time frame and longevity of the Clearinghouse.  Wittwer indicated that the intent is to gather enough support to keep the Clearinghouse operating as long as possible.  The efforts will be multi-year and currently the project has funding for 2 years.
The Board also questioned its role in the Clearinghouse.  A policy setting function was identified as the most important role in addition to the strategic management of the Clearinghouse, focusing on longevity and sustainability of operations.  The technical committee is focused on the specific research and content for the clearinghouse website and publications.  A two-pronged approach was identified as a priority – first focused on data collection, and second on outreach and education.
Continued communication with existing organizations such as AASHTO was noted as a key strategic action for the Clearinghouse.  It was suggested that AASHTO provides a good source of advocates for the DVC-related efforts.  

Wittwer summarized the Board’s priorities: 

1. Data (focusing on sources that are not currently included in common DOT statistics). 

2. Behavioral (focusing on efforts to give the driver the tools they need to be aware of the strategies for minimizing the impact of DVCs)

3. Legislative changes (focusing on driver tests and driver training/curriculum issues)

4. Sustainability/longevity (focusing on reaching out and coordinating efforts with other groups, efforts to gain federal or state support, reaching out to other universities)

5. Research needs identification (identifying where the best resource allocation is needed)  

Board members viewed a video distributed by AAA-Michigan and the Michigan Deer Crash Coalition.  The video targets the behavioral issues related to avoiding major injury and property damage in a DVC. 

Following the video, discussion turned to raising the level of interest the media has in the topic.  Board members resoundingly decided that invitations for ride-a-longs may work, well timed press releases, and piggybacking on other things are key strategies.  Safety and costs to society are the main issues and need to be driven home with the general public.  Facts present better material than anecdotal information.  Public service announcements are not seen as an effective vehicle to spread this information.

With respect to political leaders, the board identified a need to tie to existing  information flows such as a need to include DVC related information in driver education curricula.  Political leaders tend to be influenced by the constituents and the impacts of DVC need to be better communicated so they pressure political leaders for change.

Board members volunteered to take the issue to leadership of larger organizations they represent.  Spokespersons were selected – Rensink will bring the issue to AASHTO’s Mississippi Valley contingent and Shawn will contact the trucking industry.  Other organizations in the research community such as Sean Riley at Michigan State will be contacted.

The Board tentatively set its next meeting for sometime during September 17-18-19 in Dearborn Michigan, hosted by AAA-Michigan in conjunction with the Michigan Deer Crash Coalition press conferences and Fall efforts.  The meeting would build on the issues presented in the workshop following the Board meeting and on the early efforts of the Clearinghouse at data collection and presentation.
